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DECISION AND ORDER  
 

SUPPLEMENTARY REGARDING COSTS 
 

Background 

 

Niagara West Transformation Corp (the “Applicant” or “NWTC”) filed an application with 

the Ontario Energy Board (the “Board”) dated November 9, 2010, under section 78 of 

the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998, 1998 S.O.c.15, (Schedule B) seeking an Order of 

the Board approving its proposed 2011 transmission revenue requirement, and 

approving inclusion in, and an update to the provincial uniform transmission rate 

(“UTR”) that is charged for electricity transmission transformation, to be effective 

March 1, 2011.  The Applicant was granted Approval of a 2011 Revenue Requirement 

in a decision on August 25, 2011. 
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The Board considers it necessary to make provision for the following in relation to the 

application.  The Board may issue further procedural orders from time to time: 

 

Cost Award 

 

The decision issued by the Board did not address the issue of costs.  The Board found 

that there were no intervenors in the case eligible for costs. Therefore the only costs 

applicable are those of the Board. 

 

THE BOARD ORDERS THAT: 

 

Pursuant to section 30 of the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998, the applicant shall pay 

the Board’s costs of and incidental to, this proceeding immediately upon receipt of the 

Board’s invoice. 

 

 

ISSUED at Toronto on January 16, 2012 
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Original signed by 

 

Kirsten Walli 

Board Secretary 

 


